

URGENT ADVISORY: IMPLEMENTATION OF CONDITIONAL MOVEMENT CONTROL ORDER (CMCO) IN KLANG & OTHER AREAS IN EAST MALAYSIA 8th October 2020

Dear Students,

With reference to the recent notification by the Senior Minister for Security regarding the implementation Conditional Movement Control Order (CMCO) effective **Friday**, **9th October 2020 in Klang**, and other areas in **East Malaysia**, we would like to advise you of the following:

- 1) Should you be living in the affected areas and are unable to come to campus, you will be able to attend classes on-line from your home.
- 2) All assessments will continue to be conducted on-line (as planned and scheduled).
- 3) For lab sessions, your lecturer will advise you accordingly.
- 4) If you face difficulties in participating in on-line classes, assessments or exams, please inform your lecturer immediately.

In relation to physical classes on-campus, some of the lecturers may also be affected by the CMCO and will not be able to come to campus to conduct face to face classes. They will conduct classes online from home. Your lecturers will inform you accordingly.

In addition, we would also like to strongly advise all students who are residing in buildings or areas where there are confirmed COVID19 infections, to **avoid coming to campus** for at least 2 weeks. This is for your own safety and also in the interest of the entire APU campus community.

As previously announced, we wish to remind all students that all semesters commencing in Sep/Oct/Nov/Dec 2020 will continue to be on Hybrid Mode, at least until the end of the semester. The classes will be held via Hybrid Mode - this means that students will have the option of either attending classes physically on campus or Online via Microsoft Teams. As such, those who are not returning to campus for classes will still be able to continue following classes in Online Learning mode. At the same time, some modules will continue with fully online lectures due to the strict social distancing requirements limiting the number of students on campus at any point in time.

To all students, please do avoid crowded locations, use face masks at all times outside your residence and sanitise regularly. Stay Safe and Stay Healthy.

Further updates will be issued from time to time.

Regards, APU/APIIT Group Communications

Last Updated: 8th October 2020